## **WBBA Board Meeting Minutes**

## August 4, 2015

The meeting was called to order by President Cara Shores as she welcomed the Board and committee chairpersons.

First order of business was to vote in John Wolfe as Troy Jordans replacement as Vice-President. Troy will take over the position of COO.

Treasurer Diane Sayers gave the treasury report. Rockathon sponsorship sales need to be made and turned in, and all T-shirt sales need to be turned in by August, 11.

VP John Wolfe reported on the process of Rockathon, stressing the need to get your renewals turned in. Emails will be going out soon for the hand me down sponsorships. These sponsorships should be referred to as just that. They are not Ads. They are tax deductible sponsorships. The forms need to be filled out completely, and receipts given to sponsors.

We also need volunteers for the night of the Rockathon event. See John if you're interested in helping. We also need prize donations for the drawings held at the end of each practice, and the night of Rockathon. The more sponsorships attained, the more tickets students will have in the drawings.

The Bartow Exhibition is being held at Woodland High this year September 21<sup>st</sup>. Again we will need many volunteers to help out that night. We are hosting this event. We will need extra concessions for this. Rhonda Aycock is in charge of concessions.

Rhonda Aycock is also in charge of our upcoming BBQ fundraiser in September. Boothill BBQ will supply all flyers. We only have to distribute and sell. It will be a 7-10 lb Boston Butt for \$35. There is a \$10 profit per roast. Deliveries to be made the first week of October.

The Band is given two ballgames in which we are in charge of parking. We will of course need volunteers for this fundraiser as well. The two nights given to the band have not yet been named.

2<sup>nd</sup> VP Dewayne McCreary reported on Spirit wear sales, which will start August 21<sup>st</sup>. A new vendor is presently being looked into.

Jenifer Stephens is in charge of uniforms this year. She will need volunteers to help wash the uniforms throughout the year. She will also need help before the ballgames and competitions. Especially the away games, as she doesn't get off of work early enough to be at the school when the students begin dressing out.

Tammi Shaw is in charge of Hospitality this year. She will need water donations for ball games, Rockathon, etc. She will also need volunteers to help with away game meals, to set up and serve.

COO Troy Jordan reported the acquisition of a new equipment trailer, and the possibility of having both the new trailer and the old one professionally wrapped with our band logo. We are presently getting estimates for this.

Troy also has hats for sale for the Crew Cats, for \$10 each. He also needs volunteers to help build props for the show, and loading and unloading equipment at the games and competitions.

The second volunteer training meeting was to be held after this booster meeting, at 7:00.

Cara Shores once again asked that we all encourage others to volunteer this year, and to come to the booster club meetings.

Mr. Willoughby joined the meeting to give an update about the show, practices, and the objective of a volunteer being to help protect and take care of our kids.

Recorded by: Phyllis Kendricks, Secretary